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INDIANA FIRE PREVENTION AND BUILDING SAFETY COMMISSION 
 

LSA Document #21-461 
Expedited Plan Review 

 
PUBLIC HEARING RECORD 

 
Overview 
 
On Wednesday, December 15, 2021, at 9:00 a.m., Indianapolis (Eastern) time, the Fire 
Prevention and Building Safety Commission (the Commission) held a public hearing (the 
Public Hearing) on its proposed rule (LSA Document #21-461) to amend 675 IAC 12-3-2 
to expand the scope of the expedited plan review process to cover all construction 
projects, regardless of occupancy classification. The Public Hearing was conducted in 
person in Conference Room 1 of the Indiana Government Center South Conference 
Center, 302 W Washington Street, Indianapolis, IN 46204. The Public Hearing was also 
conducted virtually, via Microsoft Teams video and teleconferencing. Members of the 
public were afforded the opportunity to access the meeting online or by telephone.  
 
Staff Present 
 
The Public Hearing was staffed by the following individuals, who were present in person:  
 

1. Douglas Boyle, Director of the Commission and Hearing Chairman; and 
2. Justin Guedel, Deputy General Counsel, Indiana Department of Homeland 

Security.  
 
Hearing Record 
 
Douglas Boyle, Hearing Chairman, called the hearing to order at 9:00 a.m. EST, gave a 
brief overview of the proposed rule, explained the ground rules for the Public Hearing, 
provided direction for how to submit written comments, and informed all present that 
comments would be reviewed by the Commission at its Tuesday, January 4, 2022, 
meeting. Following this introduction, the floor was opened for public comment.  
 
The following is a summary of all comments received during the Public Hearing:  
 
No members of the public were present, in person or virtually, and no comments were 
made during the public hearing.  
 
After determining that no members of the public were present, in person or virtually, to 
provide any comment(s), Mr. Boyle closed the Public Hearing at 9:15 a.m. EST and 
issued a final reminder that written comments must be submitted by 4:30 p.m. EST to be 
considered by the Commission at its Tuesday, January 4, 2022, meeting. 
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This Record is a true and accurate reflection of the Public Hearing.  
 
 
 
 
              
Douglas J. Boyle, Hearing Chairman   Date 
 
 
 
 
 

 


